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COVID-19 Bulletin 

Use of Medical Grade Masks 

The NB Pandemic Task Force has updated the directive on the 

continuous use of face masks by healthcare workers and the 

use of face masks by patients and visitors while in health care 

facilities. This directive applies in all colour alert phases. 

NB Pandemic Task force Memo #51 states that “patients and 

visitors be provided a new mask upon entry to the facility. A 

cloth facial covering will no longer be permitted in these 

facilities for patients, visitors and health care workers alike.”  

Previously, employees and physicians were permitted to use 

community masks/cloth facial coverings while entering and 

exiting Horizon facilities provided that the mask was replaced 

with a medical grade face mask upon arrival at the workstation, 

unit, or department.  

Effective March 8, 2021, all employees and physicians are 

required to take a medical grade face mask with them at 

the end of each shift to be worn upon entry to a Horizon 

facility for the start of their next shift.  

Upon arrival at their workstation, unit, or department, 

employees and physicians must replace their mask with a new 

one to ensure the integrity of their mask has not been 

compromised and is safe for use. 

Employees and Physicians are reminded to use designated 

staff entrances that are separate from access points used for 

patient, visitors and other individuals.  In facilities with only 

shared entrances, employees and physicians will follow the 

separate pathway for staff and respect the two-meter physical 

distancing requirement. They must present their Horizon 

identification card and advise the screener that they are 

wearing a medical grade mask and do not require a new mask.  

Employees and physicians must ensure they have a medical 

grade mask to wear into the facility at the start of each shift 

and upon each re-entry into the building during a shift.  
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Perth-Andover Temporary Assessment Centre: Services 

Suspended 

As a result of decreased demand for COVID tests requested in 

the Perth-Andover area, the temporary COVID-19 Assessment 

Centre, established six weeks ago, will suspend services, 

effective Monday, March 8. 

This temporary site was the only COVID-19 Assessment Centre 

in the province to offer drop-in testing in an effort to increase 

testing, but the numbers remained low, with an average of five 

tests per day. 

People in the Perth-Andover area who request a COVID-19 test 

will be referred to Hartland, unless another available location is 

requested. Testing is also available at the Tobique Valley 

Community Health Centre in Plaster Rock. 

Should testing demands increase, the temporary COVID-19 

Assessment Centre in Perth-Andover may re-open.  

Information about Horizon’s COVID-19 Assessment Centres 

(by appointment) can be found here on Horizon’s website. 

We continue to urge anyone in New Brunswick with COVID-19 

symptoms (even one mild cold-like symptom)  

 

to get tested, by visiting www.gnb.ca/coronavirus (click “Get 

Tested”) or by calling Tele-Care 811.    

 

GNB updates 

Public Health reported four new cases of COVID-19 today, one 

case in Zone 3 (Fredericton region) and three cases in Zone 7 

(Miramichi region). 

All zones in the province will move to the updated Yellow level 

at 11:59 p.m. on Sunday, March 7. A complete list of the 

updated Yellow level guidelines are available here. 

The full GNB news release can be accessed here. 

https://en.horizonnb.ca/home/patients-and-visitors/coronavirus-(covid-19)/covid-19-community-assessment-centres-by-appointment.aspx
http://www.gnb.ca/coronavirus
https://www2.gnb.ca/content/gnb/en/corporate/promo/covid-19/recovery.html#yellow
https://www2.gnb.ca/content/gnb/en/news/news_release.2021.03.0169.html

